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MEMORANDUM 
 

TO: PSC Chapter Chair Janice Cline & York PSC Executive Committee 
   All York College Adjuncts 
 
FROM:  Marcia V. Keizs, President 
 
DATE:  October 18, 2012 
 
SUBJECT:  Response to Adjunct Petition Regarding Payroll Delays 
 
I have received your petition requesting answers to several questions about the 
delays in adjunct pay.  While members of the York College Administration and I have 
had several meetings with the PSC chapter representatives on this matter, including 
the Labor Management meeting on October 11, 2012, I would like to give everyone 
the opportunity to have your questions directly answered by me or other members of 
my team.  To that end, I am inviting interested members of the college community to 
a meeting on Tuesday, October 23, 2012 from 5 pm-6 pm and Thursday, October 
25, 2012 from 1 pm-2 pm in the Faculty Dining Room, 2D01. 
 
Let me affirm that all adjuncts will be fully paid for work for which they have been 
contracted. As stated in an earlier communication, York College could not provide 
instruction to our more than 8,000 students without our valued adjuncts.  The 
College and I regret any disruption the delay in your pay may have caused you and 
we are taking steps to improve our processes. 
 
c: Dr. Denise Agin     Ms. Barbara Manuel 

Dr. William Ashton     Dr. Eric Metcalf 
Dr. Lindamichelle Baron    Mr. Scott Sheidlower 
Mr. Stephen Barrera    Ms. Dorothy Staub 
Dr. Charles Coleman    Ms. Lorraine Stern 
Dr. Lou D’Alotto      VP Dolores Swirin 
Dr. Jean Francois     VP Ronald Thomas 
Ms. Shirley Frank     Dr. Eva Vasquez 
Dr. Lidia Gonzalez     VP Geneva Walker-Johnson 
Ms. Sherrian Grant-Fordham   Mr. Steve Weisblatt 
Provost Ivelaw L. Griffith 
Ms. Gwen Harewood 
 
 


